
 
From: Mishaan, Jessica  
Sent: Tuesday, August 04, 2015 12:38 PM 

To: 'ryanluther710@yahoo.com' 

Subject: responding to your public records request 

 
Dear Mr. Luther, 
 
In response to your public records request dated July 30, 2015, please find below a list of all public 
records requests received by this office from May 1, 2015, to present.  Please let me know if you have 
any further questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal 
Office of the Governor 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0101 
802.828.3333 
**Please note new email address: jessica.mishaan@vermont.gov 
 
 

 Request 
Date 

Requestor 
First 
Name 

Requestor 
Last Name 

Requestor 
Organization 

5/14/2015 Taylor Dobbs Vermont Public Radio 

6/19/2015 Timothy Loucks  

7/8/2015 Paul Heintz Seven Days 
Newspaper 

7/16/2015 Erin Mansfield VT Digger 

7/23/2015 Anne Galloway VT Digger 

7/23/2015 Curt Devine CNN 

7/21/2015 Paul Heintz Seven Days 
Newspaper 
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